PCC General Membership Meeting June 3, 2020 Remote video conference via Zoom

### **By Secretary Sandy Savanich**

Secretary Note: Due to the Covid 19 social restrictions, our June meeting was held via Zoom video conference. Afterwards, **Harold Brunski** emailed a link to the membership of the recording from the meeting for those who couldn't attend or wish to review again. It is also included in the PCC calendar.

At 7:00 PM, **President Harold Brunski** called the June meeting to order.

### First order of business -

**Harold Brunski** mentioned that we will continue meetings via Zoom for the next month or so. The Board will evaluate monthly if/when to move back to Hacienda Restaurant.

Thanks to **Mo and Marker Wise** for putting together the Power Hour Drive. Hopefully more members can put together their favorite rides so we can continue to meet as a club within social distancing guidelines.

Motion made and seconded to accept the May meeting minutes. *Secretary note: Minutes are no longer in the newsletter. You can find them on line in the PCC calendar.* 

# **Sergeant At Arms**

**Bob Savanich** – In light of time restrictions, he referred prospective members to the web site for information regarding the new member process and point system.

Harold mentioned that past member **Ron Pavak** wishes to return to the club and a vote was taken and approved by membership. Ron is a retired Long Beach Policeman and his wife is **Barbara (Bobbie)**. Ron has a 2007 Monterey Red Coupe among other cars he collects. Congrats Ron and Bobbie! Bob will send invoice to them.

Bob asked the members for a show of hands if they were wearing their badges. Those without badges will give the Sergeant At Arms a buck next time they see him in person.

#### **Club Store**

Judy Nunn - Not in attendance

#### **Treasurer**

Mark Smith presented the Treasurer's report. The beginning bank balance was approximately \$4,100 Revenue: new membership dues, \$2,000 from Simpson (\$1,000 toward 2020-21 scholarship, \$500 sponsor funds for our club and another \$500 toward the continuing scholarship for original recipient Brianne). Mark sent a check for \$500 to Chico State for Brianne and it's cleared. Greg Glick sent \$500 to the club for sponsorship of the club. Nothing received as yet from SpeedVentures, CyberScientific or Goodyear.

Expenses: dues paid to NCCC, bank service charge and Tag Ur It badge invoices with an ending balance of approximately \$5,700.

Mark also discussed how important our sponsorship efforts have become in the club and suggested we consider adding someone on the board to handle scholarships, funds and relationships with sponsors, etc. Don Wilder has been doing a great job and perhaps we should add him to the board. Harold said that Don Wilder and the current committee discussed about getting other people involved and originally were going to bring this up at the June meeting but was sidelined due to COVID 19. Harold will revisit this with Don and the committee. If we do make it a board position, we need to consider that we would have to rotate every few years. There is a lot involved and maintaining our sponsor relationships are important.

Harold mentioned that we previously talked about sending information to our sponsors earlier in the year so we know what our scholarship fund will be for the following year to avoid late commitments.

## Hospitality

**Kandra Longo & Vicky Kovacs** 

June birthdays and wedding anniversaries were announced by Kandra.

## **Birthdays:**

Paul Hafemann - June 4
Ron Bruckel - June 13
Elaine Mercier - June 14
Sue Hennings - June 17
Peggy Whiteaker - June 19
Sandy Pollak- June 19
Helga Ralph - June 19
Marianne Wilder - June 27
Donna Walling - June 28
Richard Block - June 29
Joyce Uchino - June 30
Bob Ensign - June 30

# **Wedding Anniversaries:**

Jean and Elaine Mercier – June 4 (53 years!)
Gary Lane and Jan Young – June 11
Don and Marianne Wilder – June 14
Mo and Marker Wise – June (29 years!)
Joe and Barb Gildner – June 17
Terry and Laurie Smith – June 23
Pete and Susan Dolbee – June 24
Bob and Linda Kinsella – June 25
Bob and Alyson Rose – June 29

### June Club Anniversaries:

Vicky Kovacs announced

Duke Bessinger – 29 years Jim Coticchia and Carol Gates – 6 years

### **Newsletter Editor**

Walt Kovacs thanked those who submitted articles for the May newsletter. Thanks to Harold Brunski, Ray Marshall, Kandra Longo, Vicky Kovacs, Don Wilder, Bob Rose and Nancy Marshall. Please submit articles to Walt or Vicky for future newsletters.

#### **VP**

**Ray Marshall** 

#### **Past Events**

Mo and Marker Wise's Power Hour Drive on May 30

### **Upcoming events**

Annual Big Bear trip – there are about 10 couples going.
Racing Events for the weekend have been cancelled.
PCC Picnic is cancelled due to Covid 19
Corvette Fest still on calendar for July 19 unless the State of CA changes guidelines.

PLEASE SEE THE CALENDAR OF EVENTS ONLINE TO SEE WHAT IS CANCELLED, WHAT REMAINS ON THE CALENDAR THUS FAR, AND DATES FOR RESCHEDULED EVENTS.

#### **New Members Acknowledged**

Norm and Jackie Dangelo
Chip and Michelle English
Mike O'Connor and Joni Knapp
Paul and Linda Hafemann

**Sargeant at Arms Bob Savanich** asked if anyone knew Jim Lau who submitted an application in January 2020. He reached out to him to see if he's still interested and has not had a response.

#### Ted Sickles - "Head Techie"

Came on the line to address Dave McCue's question on photos. The slideshow on our website has all the photos that were received and you can download them directly, just right click on the photo.

### **Awards Chairman:**

Sheryl Brunski and Judy Nunn - Not on agenda

### Historian

**Dave McCue** – Will send pictures from Power Drive to Editors and article about Gina's C6.

### **Old Business-**

### **New Business –**

# Membership Q & A segment

Harold had one request regarding our new normal. Looking for a volunteer to set up a monthly drive for a Saturday for June, let Harold know.

**Nancy and Ray Marshall** have been looking around for an outdoor venue for Food Court Friday, so far nothing but they will keep us posted.

Since we were meeting remotely via Zoom Video, there was no recess, or 50/50 raffle.

The meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM.

Save The Wave!